31 December 2011
PRAYER REQUESTS

A few times per year I try to visit all of our church members to probe their spiritual progress, offer counsel, and collect prayer requests in light of Hebrews 13:17. The list below includes prayer requests from a few of our church members loosely paraphrased from our conversations today in Tsonga. 

1. A 14 year old girl who is the only one saved in her family, “Please pray for me that I would be more humble.” 

2. A mother of three children, two of whom are not yet converted. “I would be very glad if God would help me talk to my children about salvation.” 

3. A 15 year old girl who was converted in May and baptized in October: “This year I found out what it means to be saved, and now I want to pray that I would continue on without falling into sin.” 

4. A mother and daughter asked for prayer that they would “persist in praying for Dad to be saved as well as daily Bible reading.” 

5. A 21 year old young man asked us to pray that he would have wisdom and become more trustworthy. 

So, it’s pretty much like your family and your church. We would appreciate your prayers for these Christians. 

A WORTHY READ
This year my Book of the Year goes to John Frame’s The Doctrine of the Knowledge of God. It’s a little heavier than my past recommendations, but after the first 100 pages are over it is chalk full of helpful insights regarding how to think clearly. It ends up being something like a logic textbook for pastors. If reduced to a single sentence, it would read, “Before you decide whether to believe any idea, examine it through the Lordship of Christ.” And of course, the book tells us how to do that. 

LESSONS LEARNED IN 2011
1. Think carefully before speaking about ethical questions. According to Proverbs 18:13, it is shameful and foolish to speak without all the facts. This year especially, I’ve been alerted to the complexity of ethical issues. 

2. Christian unity is a Christian blessing. Believers should strive to demonstrate visibly the unity of the Spirit in the bond of peace unless the Gospel is at stake. If they can, they are both refreshed and refreshing to others. 
3. Missionaries need to keep on learning the language. “Ndzi khe ndzi hlaya…” In English something like, “I just keep on reading…” That underlined “khe” is a new frontier for me—they use it a lot, but I can’t use it very well. 

4. Christian growth takes time. I’ve seen it in my own life in the past, but watching and guiding our church members over the pits and perils of 2011 has reinforced this to me. 

5. The Gospel is the most important lesson that missionaries should impart to young pastors. Through the classes at LBI and other means, Justice has really solidified his grasp on the doctrines of salvation. So many other important areas of ministry are just practical outworkings of that foundation, and we have been pleased to watch Justice grow as he applies theology to life and ministerial decisions. 

6. Culture influences the way people hear the message preached. Because of that, missionaries need to think clearly about culture and worldview if they want their evangelism to be as efficient as humanly possible. 

And in case anyone hasn’t heard via Facebook, Amy is expecting again. She’s due in April, and we’d be very grateful for your prayers. 

In Short, 
